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Spaw’s Paws 
Some thoughts from your D.S.,  Rev. Mark E. Spaw 

Great Leaps; No Little Hops 
A preacher took the pulpit one Sunday morning and proceeded to preach her sermon 
on the virtue of FAITH.  She said, in part, “To have FAITH requires willingness to take 
risks.  To have FAITH requires willingness to accept disappointment.  To have FAITH 
requires willingness to reject safety and security as the primary conditions of life.  To 
have FAITH requires willingness to love and be loved, regardless of any painful conse-
quences.  To have FAITH requires courage.”  The preacher then concluded the sermon, 
saying, “I’ve given up expecting you to take that ‘giant leap of FAITH’ everybody talks 
about.  But, it would be nice to see you take a little hop now and then!” 

As we, the Ann Arbor District of the United Methodist Church begin a new season of 
Bible Studies, United Methodist Youth Fellowships, United Methodist Women, United 
Methodist Men, Choir, Children’s Choir, Bell Choir, Annual Bazaars, Adult Fellowship 
Groups, Mission Projects, Praise Bands, Sunday School, Glorious Worship, Stewardship 
Campaigns, Family Fun Nights and many other activities we need our FAITH.  FAITH to 
move ahead, FAITH to broaden our scope of ministry.  FAITH to continue  our mission 
work.  FAITH that will lead others to Jesus Christ.  My observations tell me that we as a 
district have a working and active FAITH.  Not by “little hops’ but rather by “GREAT 
LEAPS OF FAITH!” 

I hope and pray that your summer has brought you refreshment and rejuvenation.  I 
also hope and pray that come September you’ll be ready to share your FAITH and 
share your church, with great leaps of FAITH and not little hops! 

Some thoughts about FAITH to keep you working, keep you praying, keep you ready: 

“Doubt is the ants in the pants of faith, it keeps it alive and moving.”  

                                                                                                                  —Frederick Beuchner 

“I do not pray for success.  I ask for faithfulness.”                                   —Mother Teresa 

“Faith is the oasis in the heart which will never be reached by the caravn of thinking.”                        

                                                                                                                                        —Gibran 

“A little faith will bring your soul to heaven; a great faith will bring heaven to your 
soul.”                                                                                                           —Charles Spurgeon 

“FAITH WITHOUT WORKS IS DEAD”                                                                —(James 2:26) 

Ready for September, 

 

Rev. Mark E. Spaw 

P.S. Hope to be greeting you at the all District Picnic on Saturday, August 13 at the Te-
cumseh UMC from 12:00 pm—3:00 pm.  Join us and I’ll cook you a hot dog! 
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Job Opportunities 

ALBION DISTRICT ~ DISTRICT LOCAL CHURCH CONSULTANT 

The Albion District Leadership Team is currently taking applications for a new min-
istry position: Albion District Local Church Consultant.  In the ongoing effort to 
support the local churches of the district as they take steps toward greater spiritual 
health, vitality, and fruitfulness, we are seeking someone with the ability and gifts to 
assist congregations as they discern both ñwhere they areò today, and where God is 
calling them to ñgo and beò tomorrow!  

It will be helpful to have experience in the following areas: family systems; ministry 
systems; strategic thinking for evaluation and improvement of  systems in a local 
church; mission, vision, and values; UMC polity; current resources including VCI, 
Turnaround 180, Reach Network, Paragraph 213 process, and MissionInsite; the 
role of culture; use of technology; aspects of church life that lead to health.    

Applicant should have a servantôs heart; spiritual depth and grace filled; a team 
player; local church experience; people skills; a non-anxious presence, especially in 
the midst of conflict; skilled in organization and communication.  This ministry po-
sition is a maximum 20 hours per week.  $18,564 annual salary, plus taxes, benefits 
and a working budget.   

Contact:  D.S. Tamara Williams 269-967-7104 or dstamara@albiondistrict.org 

 

ANN ARBOR WEST SIDE UMC ~ PT DIRECTOR OF MUSIC MINISTRIES 

West Side United Methodist Church of Ann Arbor is hiring a salaried part-time (20 
hrs/wk) Director of Music Ministries (commensurate with experience plus 4% of 
salary contributed to pension).  Applicants interested in this position must possess a 
desire to connect people with the love and life of Christ through our rich musical 
tradition. West Side is a community dedicated to excellence in the development of 
creative and meaningful worship experiences. 

The Directorôs charge is to nurture and energize a high-quality music program that 
is relevant and real to church members and non-members alike. West Side offers 
Sunday morning worship that includes the Chancel Choir, children's choir and tal-
ented instrumentalists such as winds, strings and bells. Worship honors traditional 
and modern styles of music while allowing for synergistic combinations to evolve. 
Services may often offer an English cathedral anthem alongside gospel and Ameri-
can vernacular music. 

The Director of Music Ministries plays an integral role in working with the other 
staff members to explore and develop ever more engaging worship experiences. The 
goal always will be to energize, underscore, and give added spiritual power to the 
movement of the Holy Spirit.  

Responsibilities include:  work directly with the Lead Pastor in planning and prepar-
ing all music for worship services; scheduling and rehearsing regularly with mem-
bers of the choir and treble choir; rehearsing with instrumentalists; providing in-
structional and inspirational leadership as well as developing additional forays into 
worship music and styles; encourage musical involvement by young people and to 
promote a welcoming environment for newcomers. Other duties include securing 
the services of guest musicians, maintaining an organized music library, ensuring 
the churchôs pipe organ and grand piano are maintained through appropriate service 
contracts, and communicating clearly with church staff, musicians and parents. The 
Director of Music Ministries is expected to attend regularly scheduled staff and 
planning meetings. The successful candidate will demonstrate a passion for excel-
lence in music ministry.  Qualified applicants should submit résumés prior to Au-
gust 5 to:  Tim Ziegler (Lead Pastor) tim@westside-umc.org  

mailto:dstamara@albiondistrict.org
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Job Opportunities (cont.) 

HOWELL FIRST UMC ~ FT YOUTH DIRECTOR                                                               

Please send résumé for Full Time Youth Director to :  fumchwl@ameritech.net   

SALINE FIRST UMC ~ FT DIRECTOR OF YOUTH MINISTRIES 

The First United Methodist Church of Saline is seeking a creative, passionate, and 
spiritually mature person for the position of Youth Director. The Youth Director is 
directly responsible for the oversight of all junior and senior high Youth Ministry 
activities. Applicants should possess a Bachelorôs degree, with a major in ministry, 
education, or related field. We are seeking someone with high energy and the gifts 
to engage our youth and their families as they grow in relationship with Christ. Our 
Youth Director should have a clear passion for youth and for getting them involved 
in the life of the church; strong interpersonal skills and ability to foster teamwork 
with volunteers, parents, and staff. We are looking for someone with strong skills in 
organization and communication, and experience in confirmation classes, mission 
trips, and fundraising. This is a full time position.                                                  
Contact Rev. Tom Zimmerman 734-429-4730 tzimmerman@fumc-saline.org 

 

 

DISTRICT NOTICES 
ANN ARBOR DISTRICT CONFERENCE ~ PHOTOS/VIDEO NEEDED 

The Ann Arbor District Conference is October 17 at Ann Arbor Westside UMC.  In 
preparation of this celebration please send 3-4 pictures in jpeg format or a short vid-
eo of your church doing ministry in each their community.  Please send this infor-
mation before October 1 to aadisumc@sbcglobal.net.   

CHURCH CONFERENCE DATES/FORMS ON DISTRICT WEBSITE 
The church conference season begins in September.  The church conference 
schedule and forms are available on the district website:  www.aadistrict.org    

 
NORTH LAKE UMC ~ CHICKEN & CORN ROAST 

The 37th Annual Chicken & Corn Roast will be held at North Lake United Meth-
odist Church on Saturday, August 6 beginning at 3:00 pm until all the chickens 
are sold.  The church is located at 14111 North Territorial Road in Chelsea.  In 
addition to half a roasted chicken there will be fresh corn on the cob, baked 
beans, coleslaw and rolls. Tickets ($10) are at the door.  Eat in or take 
home.  Handicap accessible.   

Contact:  Rick Gorham 734-475-8049  rtgorham9162@gmail.com 

 

STONY CREEK UMC ~ CHICKEN DINNER 

Save the dates!  October 1 and November 5.  Additional information will be 
available in upcoming editions of the Vine. 

 

LAY SERVANT DATES 

Ann Arbor District Lay Servant School is October 29 and November 12.  Please 
watch district news for additional information.   

 

 

 

 

mailto:fumchwl@ameritech.net
mailto:tzimmerman@fumc-saline.org
tel:%28734%29%20475-8049
mailto:rtgorham9162@gmail.com


Page 5 

HELPFUL INFORMATION 

 

CLERGY SUPPORT AVAILABLE  

This is a reminder of a resource available for clergy needing someone to be  with 
them in the difficult passages of life - serious illness, deaths of spouses or children, 
accidents, or divorce.  You spend a great deal of energy pastoring your congregation, 
but who is present for you?  Perhaps good friends, a clergy group, or your DS, but 
sometimes that can feel awkward.  This is an invitation to a ministry of presence for 
you. 

Rev. Annelissa Gray-Lion, Deacon, serves as 'Chaplain' for clergy in the District to 
provide emotional and spiritual support for clergy going through difficult life pas-
sages.  This is a natural extension of her District role as Consultant on Spiritual 
Guidance and Faith Formation. All such conversations are strictly confidential; no 
records or identifying information is kept.  What this simply means is someone can 
be present with you as short-term support at no cost during crisis situations.  

In addition, ongoing Spiritual Direction in non-crisis times is also available for a 
small fee. Rev. Gray-Lion is certified in Spiritual Formation, and has training, and 
10+ years of experience in Spiritual Guidance. Questions about ongoing Spiritual 
Direction may be directed to her at lgraylion@gmail.com   

 

MANDATORY CLERGY TRAINING  

Online registration is now available at: http://bit.ly/297yP2o for the new Healthy 
Boundaries training!  This is a new, day-long training on healthy boundaries and 
clergy sexual ethics that is required of ALL clergy, local pastors and DSAs serv-
ing under appointment in The Michigan Area, as well as, any retired clergy who 
may wish to serve under appointment.  You must attend the entire session to re-
ceive certification.   

There are several October training dates to choose from, be sure to register for 
just one as each training is identical in content.  If you have questions or con-
cerns, please contact Healthy Boundary Task Force Co-chairs; David Hills: 
dfhills@gmail.com<mailto:dfhills@gmail.com> or Melanie Carey: Mcar-
ey@nardinpark.org<mailto:Mcarey@nardinpark.org> 

 
REACH SUMMIT 2016 

Spark Creativity.  Inspire Leaders.  Transform Your Church. Clergy and laity are 
encouraged to attend the REACH Summit where several options of workshops 
are available to help discover great possibilities for the future of your church.  
Attend the REACH Summit held October 14-15 at Sommerset Inn in Troy.  
Register prior to September 1 at the reduced rate of $69 for clergy and $49 for 
laity.  Go to www.reachsummit.org.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
AND ANNIVERSARIES 

  5  David Freeland 

  6  Judy Mayo 

  7  Kenneth Frey 

  9  Ed & Sondra Willobee 

10 Tom & Karen Anderson 

11  Jerry Stewardson 

12  Kenneth & Bonnie Frey 

15  Robert Brown 

15  Diane Hatfield 

17  Robert & Robin                                                                 

       Freysinger 

17  Andy Baek 

20  Tom & Pauline Hart 

21  Leigh Hook 

21  Tom Brown II 

21  Nancy & Deane Wyllys 

25  Joanne Penzien 

25  Theresa & James  

       Cochran 

25  Fred & Diane Hatfield 

26  Russell & Ruth Smith 

27  Patricia and Tom Brown 

28  Tina Zimmerman 

29  Lisa Gray-Lion 

30  Judy & Jim Braid 

To update information please 
contact the Ann Arbor District 
Office at aadisumc@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

mailto:lgraylion@gmail.com
http://bit.ly/297yP2o
mailto:dfhills@gmail.com%3cmailto:dfhills@gmail.com
mailto:Mcarey@nardinpark.org%3cmailto:Mcarey@nardinpark.org
mailto:Mcarey@nardinpark.org%3cmailto:Mcarey@nardinpark.org


Ann Arbor District Office 
     of the United Methodist Church 

900 S. Seventh St. Suite 1 

Ann Arbor MI 48103 

 

Return Service Requested 

 

The Arbor Vine  


